
MAKE IT A MILLION!
Helping Hand

Making It Happen...

Doing The Right Thing

And so the first Shoebox Appeal was launched. Sally had identified two causes that would really benefit from 

our help. The first was a school for around 250 blind and visually impaired children, the second a small 

hospital where 40 little babies with Muscular Dystrophy were cared for. What impressed us about both 

these places was that they were being run by dedicated, caring staff, who had to work within the constraints 

of tiny budgets and almost nothing but the bare neccessities.

The boxes were to be sent to the DCT depot in Glasgow who would put them on pallets to be collected by 

Hugh Ferguson, who organised charity transports to Eastern Europe. We printed labels for readers to cut 

out and stick to their boxes so we could identify who they would be suitable for. And we invited readers to 

donate to Medicaid, a charity hosting trips by medical professionals to improve their knowledge and skills.

The Editor at the time, Harrison 

Watson, shared one of the 

letters with the readers and 

asked for suggestions. We 

were contacted by Sally Wood-

Lamont, a librarian from 

Edinburgh who was living in 

Romania, setting up a medical 

library at the University of Cluj 

in Transylvania. Together, she 

and Harrison decided to ask 

the readers to send shoeboxes 

of gifts for the children, with 

a label on the outside to 

indicate the gender and age the 

contents were suitable for.

Sally would organise the 

Romanian end of the operation, 

identifying institutions where 

the children were in need.1998ST
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Where It All Began
In early December, 1998, My Weekly published a feature about the 

work of The European Children’s Trust, a charity who was asking 

readers to send a Christmas card for a child in Romania. These 

children all lived in orphanages and had nothing they could call 

their own – everything they wore and the few toys that were in the 

orphanage were owned communally. 

A Christmas card would be special, something to treasure, something 

to let them know that somewhere, someone was thinking about them 

and caring about them. We even told them what to write – Sarbatori 

Fericite, which translates as Happy Christmas.

My Weekly readers responded generously and sent thousands 

of cards, but we also had several letters from readers telling us 

that they felt sending a card was simply inadequate. They saw the 

mountains of gifts their own grandchildren had been given and it 

broke their hearts to think of children with nothing. Surely, they told 

us, we could come up with a way to do something more.
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